
Engineering company fined after two
workers suffer serious injuries

An engineering company has been fined after two workers were seriously
injured after being thrown from the chuck of a large vertical boring machine.

 

Birmingham Magistrates’ Court heard that on 5 September 2018, two employees
of Sulzer Electro Mechanical Services (UK) Limited, were standing on the
chuck of a large vertical boring machine at a site in Bordesley, Birmingham,
to set it. The start button was inadvertently pressed and, despite the
interlocked perimeter fencing access doors being open, the chuck started to
rotate.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) into the incident
found that the interlocks on the perimeter fencing access doors were not
working, and there were no safety checks in place to ensure that the
interlocks were in working order.

 

Sulzer Electro Mechanical Services (UK) Limited of Camp Hill, Bordesley,
Birmingham pleaded guilty to breaching Section 2(1) of the Health and Safety
at Work Act 1974. The company has been fined £86,000 and ordered to pay costs
of £2,111.48.

 

Speaking after the hearing, HSE inspector Christopher Maher said “We hope
that as a result of this case, industry will better understand the importance
of maintaining effective control measures.
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“It is important that guarding arrangements, including interlocks, are
checked regularly, to ensure that they are in good repair and efficient
working order.”
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Bioservices company fined for high-
hazard biological agent breach

A bio-sciences company has today been sentenced for being in possession of
high hazard infectious biological material without a licence.

Chelmsford Magistrates’ Court heard that in September 2017, concerns were
raised in connection with Thermo Electron Ltd (trading as Fisher BioServices)
regarding the nature of biological agents that had arrived at its site in
Bishop Stortford, in a shipment from overseas.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) found that between
April 2016 and February 2018, Thermo Electron Limited was in possession of a
large quantity of infectious avian influenza and West Nile virus. Both of
these biological agents are specified as requiring a licence under the
Specified Animal Pathogens Order 2008 (SAPO). Enquiries confirmed the company
had obtained no such licence.

Thermo Electron Ltd (trading as Fisher BioServices) of Ashley Road,
Altrincham, Cheshire, admitted to two breaches of Section 73(a) of the Animal
Health Act 1981 and was fined £40,000 and ordered to pay costs of £80,000.
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Speaking after the hearing, HSE specialist inspector Dr David Johnson said:
“The use of high hazard animal pathogens is tightly regulated in the UK to
ensure that exotic animal diseases such as Avian influenza, are not
introduced which could threaten the UK livestock economy. The licencing
regime enables HSE to authorise possession of such agents and requires the
implementation of strict conditions for those wanting to conduct work with
specified animal pathogens. Companies like the defendant contribute to
critical scientific research and in vast majority of cases the sector
complies with the understandably stringent regulations in place.

“However, as soon as Thermo Electron Ltd became aware it didn’t have the
appropriate licence, immediate steps could have been taken including safely
destroying the material, returning it to the sender, or transferring it to an
appropriately licenced site.

“There are lessons to be learnt here and we’d ask those involved in the
biosciences sector to take note of this case.”
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employee suffered serious injuries

A plastic packaging manufacturer has been fined after an accident at its site
resulted in an employee suffering multiple fractures to their pelvis and
legs.

 

Peterlee Magistrates’ Court heard that, on 12 September 2017, the employee of
Sirap UK Ltd, of Salters Lane, Sedgefield was operating a forklift truck near
to a row of Flexible Intermediate Bulk Containers (FIBCs). FIBCs are more
commonly known as bulk bags or dumpy bags and are used in many industries,
including construction and manufacturing, to transport products or materials.

The Health and Safety Executive (HSE) investigation found that the FIBCs were
stacked in an unsafe manner at a height of approximately 2.2 metres. The
employee reversed the forklift truck and it caught one of the lower FIBCs
causing it to tear and spill its contents. The employee attempted to repair
the tear but the top FIBC, weighing about 1 tonne, fell and struck the
employee.

 

HSE considered arrangements at the site, for the everyday use such as
storage, reuse and repair of FIBCs, created a risk of injury.

 

Sirap UK Limited, pleaded guilty to breaching Section 2(1) of the Health and
Safety at Work etc. Act 1974 and Regulation 10(4) of the Work at Height
Regulations 2005; and was fined £150,000 and ordered to pay £1061.47 costs.
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After the hearing, HSE inspector Clare Maltby said: “There are many companies
using this type of container and they should note that the use of FIBCs
requires safe stacking formations and safe systems for reuse and repair. Had
the company adopted the correct standards this worker would not have been
injured”.
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Industrial roof and cladding company
fined after self-employed workers
suffer burn injuries

A company has been fined after failing protect its self-employed workers from
the risk of a cable strike explosion or electrocution whilst carrying out
repairs at AVL Powertrain, Viggen Way, Coventry.

 

Coventry Magistrates’ Court heard that on 28 November 2018, two self-employed
workers received serious burns to their hands whilst using a drill to attach
a pre-fabricated cowling to a cable tray. The incident occurred when one of
the fixings went into a cable, striking one of the phases and causing an
explosion.
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An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) found that Unique
Envelope Façade Solution Limited’s risk assessments and method statements did
not consider the risk of drilling into cable trays containing live cables,
isolating the electrics to complete work, or other methods of fixing which
did not involve drilling.

 

Unique Envelope Façade Solutions Limited of Winster Grove Industrial Estate,
Great Barr, Birmingham pleaded guilty to breaching Regulation 4(3) of the
Electricity at Work Regulations 1989. The company was fined £20,160 and
ordered to pay costs of £1,178, as well as a victim surcharge of £170.

 

Speaking after the case, HSE inspector Gareth Langston said: “This incident
demonstrated the importance of the role of those preparing the job. The
company overlooked the 415V 3 phase cabling they were drilling in towards. A
cable strike, even at this voltage, can cause a major explosion.

 

“This incident has left two men with long-lasting burn injuries and they are
now unable to work for a long time.”
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The post Industrial roof and cladding company fined after self-employed
workers suffer burn injuries appeared first on HSE Media Centre.

Director sentenced after his brother’s
fatal fall from height

A solar panel company and its director have been sentenced after his
brother’s fatal fall from height.

Worcester Crown Court heard that on 9 December 2015, during installation of
solar panels on the roof of a barn at Manor Farm, Orleton, Hereford, Stephen
Webb fell approximately seven metres through a fragile roof ridge panel to
the ground below suffering fatal injuries.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) found that no
measures were in place to prevent falls from the roof or through the roof.

Light Power Grp Limited of Keady Orchards, Boraston Bank, Tenbury Wells,
Worcestershire pleaded guilty to breaching Regulation 4 (1) of the Work at
Height Regulations 2005. The company has been fined £80,000 with a victim
surcharge of £120.

The director of Light Power Grp Limited, Michael John Webb of Keady Orchards,
Boraston Bank, Tenbury Wells, Worcestershire pleaded guilty to breaching
Regulation 4 (1) of The Work at Height Regulations 2005. He was given a 12-
month community order to carry out 200 hours of unpaid work and ordered to
pay costs of £15,000 with a victim surcharge of £60.

Speaking after the hearing HSE inspector James Lucas said:

“There are no winners in this tragic case. Falls from height remain one of
the most common causes of work-related fatalities in this country and the
risks associated with working at height are well known.”

“This tragic incident led to the avoidable death of a young man, who had only
that year become a father. This death could easily have been prevented if the
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company and director had acted to identify and manage the risks involved, and
to put a safe system of work in place.”

Further information about safe techniques can be found at:
http://www.hse.gov.uk/construction/safetytopics/roofwork.htm
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